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March 20, 2016 READING BACKWARDS: 

HOW THE RESURRECTION CHANGES THE WAY WE READ SCRIPTURE

READING THE ROYAL ENTRY

LUKE 19.28-48 (WITH GEN 49.8-11; ROM 1.1-7)
Later revelation helps with understanding the details of the story. The resurrection changes the way we read
Scripture. We will read the events of Holy Week through the lens of the resurrection.

Rom 1.2-4: The gospel of God was “promised beforehand through his prophets in the holy Scriptures, concerning his
Son, who was from the seed of David according to the flesh and was declared to be the Son of God in power
according to the Spirit of holiness by his resurrection from the dead, Jesus Christ our Lord....” (1.2-4)

What does it mean that he declared him to be “Son of God”? What does it mean to be “Son of God?” 

Deity? In Jesus, yes (cf. Jn 1; Rom 9.5). But son of God is a position men have had since Adam (cf. Lk 3.38). Adam
created to be “son of God” tells us what “son of God” is meant to be.

Man is image of God; he is to reflect the character and activity of God in the creation.

As image, he is viceregent, king, over creation, called to take dominion over the earth to pattern it after heaven (cf.
Ge 1.26-28). Son of God is to build God’s house and keep it clean.

Tracing Jesus’ genealogy back to Adam means that Luke is presenting Jesus as the second & last Adam who has
come to fulfill the Adamic mission.

Adam sinned, brought corruption to the house and the house-building project. Continues to have the mission, but will
have to fight creation and the sin in himself.

New Adam will have to clean the house and (re)build it. God promised this would happen (cf. Ge 3.15).

Sons of God: Abel, Seth, Noah, Abraham, Isaac, and Jacob/Israel. Israel becomes 12 tribes who become the firstborn
son of God (Ex 4.22-23), whom God must deliver out of Egypt.

Son is delivered and builds a house of God: Tabernacle. Tabernacle is house patterned after heaven (Ex 25.9; Heb
8.5). Israel doesn’t keep the house clean, and it is destroyed by God through the Philistines.

God’s promises have not failed. God raises up a new son: David then Solomon (2Sm 7.14). The house of God–the
Temple–is built. Also a heavenly pattern (1Chr 28.19).

Sons of David don’t keep the house clean. Destroyed by Babylonians. 70 years of exile, Cyrus, king of Persia, sends
Jews back under Zerubbabel and Joshua to rebuild the Temple. (Cf. Haggai; Zech)

Not kept clean. Judas Maccabeus (between the Testaments), drives out the enemy and cleanses the Temple. Exalted
as “king,” acclaimed with palm branches. This dynasty wasn’t faithful.

Herod, an Edomite, comes to rule over the Jews. Wanting to be recognized as a “son of God,” king, he expands the
Temple. He is not legit and the people of Israel are unfaithful. The house is unclean.

Jesus: baptized at 30 and declared to be the Son of God (Lk 3.21-22). He is the image of God, king of creation, who
had the responsibility to cleanse and (re)build the house of God.

Royal Entry: coming to do what Adam and all other sons of God failed to do. This is why he comes in and goes to
the Temple and does what he does.

Jerusalem: Jerusalem is the holy city, the Temple city, the house of God, where earth was to reflect heaven. Place of
God’s earthly throne and the throne of David.
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Colt: colt of a donkey (cf. Zech 9.9). A royal mount; king not an aggressive warmonger but a burden bearer.
Fulfillment of Gen 49.11; Shiloh has come to untie the colt.

Never been ridden. He is the new Adam who takes dominion over the animals, taming them.

“The Lord has need...” - Emphasizes the authority of Jesus.

Outer garments on the colt and on the ground. Garments = vocations. They are submitting their vocations to the
kingdom mission of Jesus. (Cp. 2Kg 10.18ff. when Jehu is proclaimed king and goes to destroy house of Ahab)

“Draw near” to Jerusalem - worship language; about to offer up offering/sacrifice that will cleanse the house.

In Jesus God is drawing near. He is coming for punishment and deliverance (as at the Passover & Exodus). Jesus
perfectly reveals God’s character, attitude, and actions because is the image of God.

“Blessed is the King who comes in the name of the Lord!” Interpreted quote from Ps 118. Luke writes with Gentiles
in view, interpreting things here and there.

“Peace in heaven and glory in the highest” - echos the angels at the birth of Christ in Lk 2.14. As if the people are
answering the angels who proclaimed “peace on earth.” People cry, “Peace in heaven.” Heaven and earth singing
together in harmony, peace.

The Pharisees are singing a different song altogether.

“Stones cry out” - stones are witnesses to God’s covenants throughout Scripture. Hard pieces of dirt that cry out to
God (cp. Ge 4.10).

This heaven and earth witness also points to the fact that Jesus’ kingship is not merely over Israel but is cosmic.
Heaven and earth are bearing witness to their King. He is Lord over all creation.

How do we know that Jesus is not just another “son of God” in a long line of the sons of God? What gives this story
of his entry into Jerusalem and the declaration of judgment over Jerusalem in the cleansing of the Temple validity?

Is it because we have just chosen to believe Jesus among the myriad of others we could have chosen, or is it
something else? 

God’s declaration of Jesus as the Son of God in power in the resurrection validates Jesus’ acceptance of accolades
as King and his actions in the Temple.

The resurrection tells us that the Father certainly did approve of everything that went on with Jesus that day. His
receiving of the accolades as King, his actions of pronouncing judgment on the Temple, were all right and proper.

For the Jews in the first century who rejected Jesus as the Son of God, the resurrection was a loud declaration that
their judgment of him was wrong. As a result, they must rethink everything about Jesus’ life and teaching.

For us it still means that whatever we hear Jesus say or see Jesus do, it is all said and done with the full authority of
heaven. He is King. Ours is to do what the disciples and others did on that day: we are to submit all that we are and
all that we do to his kingdom program.

God the Father declared Jesus’ way of being King was the right way to be King.

The resurrection validates Jesus’ message and, therefore, his way of being king and the kingdom he is establishing. 

We must view and use authority in the way that the Father has approved in Christ Jesus.


